Timber Lodge Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

April 12, 2022 6:00 pm 

ZOOM ONLY
Attendance:


Brent Smith

Mary Ann Apmann

Laura Dudley

Homeowners Present:  

Joynne Phifer Unit A





Amy Barnett Unit D

Management RMCM :

Sheila Skaggs, CAM, CMCA
Call to Order/Quorum:.  Three of three board members were present a quorum was established.  The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm.  Official notice for the meeting was sent out to the members of the HOA.
Approval of Previous Board Minutes:

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Brent, duly seconded, the minutes of September 21, 2021 were approved as presented.  
Financials: 

RMCM reviewed the Balance Sheet and Profit Loss Statement for February 2022.  The March financials will come out on April 20.  There were no questions or comments on the financial statements.  
Manager/Projects Report

· Snow plow vendor is new this season, Home Sweet Home, Abraham LaHara.  Brent stated that sometimes they make a run through the main part of the parking lot at 4:00 am which is too early.  RMCM will contact the vendor and correct this situation. 
· 2022 Painting – Proff Paint has been contacted concerning scheduling of the buildings this season.  The Project Manager has indicated it will be May or early June.  Sheila, CAM, will notify homeowners in advance of the project so vehicles can be moved off the lot that are directly in front of the buildings.  Sheila will obtain parking permits for parking on Cove Blvd through Summit County.
· The parking lot was crack sealed and seal coated last season in 2021 so there is no work scheduled for this season.  The parking lot is too degraded to do another coat of sealcoating and it will have to be relaid soon. 

· Fire Suppression – APEX Fire Supression was not a good vendor to deal with during inspections so Western States will be the new contractor for yearly inspections and sprinkler repairs.  Allied Security is the new monthly monitoring company as of April.  RMCM will obtain costs associated with moving to a cellular monitoring system instead of land lines.  
· Carpet Cleaning – RMCM presented a quote from Summits Finest Carpet Clean company.  There was a lengthy discussion on cleaning carpet or replacing carpet in Building 100.  Building 80 is due for replacement next year in 2023.  Amy stated that carpet is stinky and gross.  She would like linoleum instead of carpet but Brent stated that linoleum is too noisy.  Foot traffic would be much nosier with linoleum.  Then Amy suggested linoleum in the entrance part of her hallway because all maintenance contractors use that entrance to access the crawlspace and it would stay cleaner with linoleum.  She has some linoleum squares that can be used for the project.  The end units in Building 100 will remain carpet.  The end units will be cleaned.  
· Mutt Mitt box – the existing Mutt Mitt box is an older model and the lock was cut off.  Only one sleeve of mutt mitts can fit inside the box.  A discussion about purchasing a new box and stand ensued.  
MOTION:  Upon motion made by Mary Ann, duly seconded, a new Mutt Mitt box, metal pole and one case of Mutt Mitts is approved for purchase and installation.
· Weeding and grass cutting – The RMCM contract calls for “no landscaping“ so this will be outsourced this season.  RMCM will obtain pricing from Home Sweet Home for mowing grass once per month for 4 months.  Weeding and property beautification will be done on a Homeowner Workday around the end of June.  More information concerning the workday will be issued soon.
New/Old Business: 
· Chris Watts,                          , was engaged by Mary Ann Apmann to perform a property inspection for summer repairs.  Building 80 needs deck repairs and there are several other issues such as Brent Smith entry railings that are very loose.  All the property repairs will be addressed in a proposal that is coming in soon.
· At the end of last season, Timber Lodge was audited by the Kinser Insurance Loss Prevention Department.  There were insufficiencies noted that are being addressed.  The handrails in Building 120 need replaced to bring them up to present code with grip finger distance.  Fire Extinguishers were installed in hallways. The sprinklers in Building 120 need to be replaced due to a recall. The fire suppression system was not tagged properly.  Western States Fire Suppression will be correcting the tags and sprinklers. 
Next Meeting Date:

The Timber Lodge Annual Homeowners Meeting will be held on June 7 at 6:00 PM at the WIldernest Conference Room on Ryan Gulch Rd.  More information will be coming soon.
Adjournment:

The regular session of the Board of Directors Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:00 pm.  The Board of Directors then adjourned into Executive Session.
PAGE  
1
Timber Lodge HOA Minutes

